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April 

2022 
St. Peter Lutheran Church 
400 East Hebron Avenue 

P.O. Box 69 
Deshler, NE 68340 

Deshler Lutheran School 
509 East Hebron Avenue       

PO Box 340 
Deshler, NE 68340 

Church Office Telephone 402-365-4341 School Office Telephone   402-365-7858 

Pastor Email Address   pastorbfrancik@gmail.com School Email Address   deshlerluth@gpcom.net 

Office Email Address stpeterdeshler@gmail.com Principal Mr. Todd Voss (cell) 402-720-5590 

Pastor Telephone (cell) 402-710-6679 School Website DeshlerLuth.org   

Church Website   stpeterdeshler.org   

 

Greetings to you in the 
name of our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ: 

 
I pray that God continues to bless your 

Lenten journey this year. I pray that 

the Lord has blessing you as we do 

the Red Letter Challenge and look at 

God’s mercy on Wednesdays.  

What a great joy it is, again this year, 

to celebrate Confirmation for our 8th 

graders. The Holy Spirit continues to 

work through the Word and I am so 

very thankful for each of these 

students and the journey that God is 

bringing them on. Each student has 

many gifts and talents and it is a 

blessing to see how God is working in 

their lives. I am looking forward to April 

10 and Confirmation Sunday. I 

encourage you to take some time to 

reach out to these students and 

encourage them in their walk with 

Christ. It is important that our young 

people have that assurance that God 

has provided others around them in 

their journey of faith. 

There isn’t much better during the 

church year than Holy Week. Even 

though we hear the same story year 

after year, I pray that it never gets old. 

I love taking that journey every year 

with Jesus on the road to Jerusalem 

with shouts of “Hosanna!” Then we 

see Jesus in the Upper Room leaving 

us an amazing gift of His body and 

blood. We then see Jesus on trial 

before several different people before 

eventually being led to the cross where 

He would face the punishment that we 

deserved to face because of our sins. 

But it doesn’t end on Good Friday. 

Easter Sunday, we get to hear and 

shout and proclaim that Christ is risen 

indeed, Alleluia! There is no greater 

phrase in all the world than to proclaim 

that our Savior Jesus is alive and risen 

from the dead.  

In 1 Corinthians 15 Paul writes about 

the importance of Jesus’ resurrection 

and what it means for us. He writes, 

“For what I received I passed on to you 

as of first importance: that Christ died 

for our sins according to the 

Scriptures, that he was buried, that he 

was raised on the third day according 

to the Scripture . . .” Paul had received 

the message of Jesus from Jesus 

Himself and also from the other 

apostles and he passed on the most 

important message in all the world to 

the Corinthians. Brothers and sisters, 

you and I have received this amazing 

message of the cross and empty tomb. 

Are we passing it on to other people? 

Are we telling them the greatest 

message in all the world that Jesus 

died and rose again for them? There 

are so many people who are living in 

darkness and going through life with 

no hope. We have the hope of the 

cross and the empty tomb. I really 

encourage you to invite someone to 

join us for Holy Week services so they 

can hear the best message ever. 

Between the music, the preached 

Word, the time together, it will be a 

powerful week of reflection and 

celebrating the work of Jesus for you 

and me.   

 

In Jesus – the Healer of the hurting, 

Pastor Brian 

Official Acts 
 

None for March 
 

 
 

As of March 20, 2022 (12 Sundays) 
General Budget 

Offerings Received                   $73,592.75 
Offerings Budgeted                  $86,863.56 
Difference $(13,270.81) 
Missions-Nebraska District Support 
Goal     $1,615 
Received   $1,855 
Difference $240 

 

mailto:deshlerluth@gpcom.net
mailto:stpeterdeshler@gmail.com
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Anytime at lutheranhour.org 
Sunday mornings: 

06:30 KFA
B 

Omaha 1110AM 

07:30 WIB
W 

Topeka 580AM 

08:00 BOT
T 

N. Platte 107.6FM 

10:00 KRV
N 

Lexington 880AM 

4/3 "This Is the Feast" 

Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 

A costly and extravagant meal 

prepared by a master chef 

symbolizes the meal Christ 

serves to His people, the 

Church. (Luke 22:27) 

4/10 "Drawn Through the Cross" 

Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler 

talks about people drawing the 

cross and how the cross is 

drawing people. (Luke 23:34) 

4/17 “Can I Get a Witness?” 
Speaker: Rev. Dr. Michael 
Zeigler (Luke 24:48) 

04/24 “Misplaced Doubt” 
Guest Speaker: Pastor John 
Nunes (John 20: 24-29) 

“Thriving in Babylon”  
by Larry Osborne 

These are confusing times for many 
Christians. Traditional biblical values 
are not only rejected; it seems as if 
they're attacked on every front. It's all 
happened at warp speed, leaving 
many of us spiritually and culturally 
disoriented or even fearful, frustrated, 
and angry. How can we spiritually 
survive in an increasingly spiritually 
hostile environment? And is there any 
hope for the next generation? 
 
In this 5-session series, Larry Osborne 
focuses on Daniel, who was forced to 
live in a fast-changing and godless 
society.   

Please contact Pastor Brian or Todd 
Voss to get started with RightNow 
Media. Also, check out Pastor Brian’s 
video on how to get set up with 
RightNow Media. The video can be 
found on our Facebook and YouTube 
pages.  

 

Agape Readers Gather 
April 11, 2022, at 7:00 pm 

Our book group will gather on Monday, 
April 11 to discuss Sweet Like Jasmine 
by Bonnie Gray. If you enjoy reading 
or know people that do, we invite you 
to come and join us on the 2nd Monday 
of the month for our book discussion 
time. You can see the list for the first 
half of 2022 on the bulletin board.  

 
 
Amazingly, the 2021-22 school year 

has already moved into the fourth 

quarter.  It seems that March just 

started, and now it is over.   Let’s look 

back a few highlights from this past 

month. 

March began with Ash Wednesday 

marking the beginning of our Lenten 

journey as we focus on the journey 

Jesus willing took to the cross for each 

of us.  I pray that your Lenten season 

has brought you closer to our loving 

Savior Jesus.  I am so thankful that at 

DLS we get to share the truth of God’s 

Word with our students daily.  We look 

forward celebrating the victory of the 

empty tomb on Easter!  He is risen!  

May our joy be complete in the truth of 

Jesus!  May each of us overflow with 

Easter Joy! 

Three other special events highlighted 

the month of March. The K-4 Spring 

Musical was on March 18th.  This 

year’s production was entitled “Kids’ 

Musical Yearbook!”  Students shared 

God’s Word and a wonderful message 

through their music.  There were 

songs for the following holidays 

throughout the year:  Easter, Mother’s 

Day, Father’s Day, Independence Day, 

Thanksgiving, Christmas and more.  

The students did an outstanding job, 

which means the teachers did an 

incredible job!  Thank you to Mrs. 

McCown, Mrs. Reinke, & Mrs. 

McDonald for all their efforts. The 

energy and enthusiasm that the kids 

sang with was a joy to see! 

On March 21st Mrs. Reinke hosted 

seven students for Kindergarten 

Round-up.  Next year’s 

Kindergarteners had a great day & we 

look forward to having them in school 

this fall.  They were all excited to come 

to school.  Seven is a good number, 

but it is our prayer that God might lead 

a few more students to DLS. 

Our 5-8 grade students are busy 

preparing for the DLS Speech Contest 

on Friday, March 25th.  The theme for 

this year’s contest is “A Great Time in 

American History.”   Next month I will 

share our results with you. 

You may have heard that DLS is 

beginning the Call process for a 1-2 

classroom teacher for next year.  

There are announcements in the 

bulletins at both congregations.  It is 

our goal to have an Association Call 

Meeting at Trinity-Friedensau on April 

24 @ 7:30 pm.  Congregational 

members are encourage to keep this 

process in your prayers and submit 

candidate names to be considered.  

We will be considering new graduates, 

candidates from the field, and local 

candidates.  Any names or 

applications should be submitted by 

noon on April 4.  Names can be 

shared with Mr. Voss or members of 

the Call Committee. 

We are very thankful for Mrs. 

McDonald, who has been our 1-2 

teacher for the past two year.  She had 

done a wonderful job, being a blessing 

to our students and staff.  We are 

thankful that Mrs. McDonald will still be 

in our community as she will be the 

high school special education teacher 

at Deshler High next year.  This is the 

position she has spent the vast 

majority of her career in.  We pray 
God’s continued blessing on Mrs. 

McDonald’s teaching ministry.   

We look ahead to a busy month of 

April.  Easter will be celebrated.  DLS 

will be taking an all-school field trip to 

the Edgerton Science Center in Aurora 

on April 11. Track season is underway 

http://www.lutheranhour.org/
https://www.rightnowmedia.org/
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for junior high.  The 7-8 class will be 

leading chapel on April 28th.  

Preparations for graduations and more 

will take center stage. 

It is our prayer that the Holy Spirit 

would work in powerful ways through 

the school ministry of Deshler 

Lutheran School.  Thanks again for 

your continued prayers and support!   

“Held Together in Jesus!” 

Todd Voss, Principal 

Call Process for DLS 1-2 Classroom 
Teacher:  Deshler Lutheran School is 

beginning the call process to search 
for a new 1st-2nd Grade Classroom 
Teacher for the 22-23 school 
year.  Mrs. McDonald has been a 
blessing to DLS the last two years, and 
we pray God's blessing on her 
new position.  We are asking for your 
help in two ways.  First, we ask that 
you pray for the Call Committee, the 
Call process, and that God would lead 
us to our next 1st-2nd grade 
teacher.  Secondly, you can help us 
gather names of potential 
candidates.  All options will be 
considered as we look at new 
graduates, candidates from the field, 
and local candidates.  Contact Mr. 
Voss (402-720-5590) or 
todd.voss@deshlerluth.org) or any of 
the Call Committee members to submit 
a name or apply yourself.   All names 
should be submitted by noon on 
Monday, April 4.  Call Committee 
members are Board members Tyler 
Harms, Tyler Stengel, Mike Holtzen, 
Scott Laaker, Pastor Flores, Pastor 
Brian, & Principal Voss.  

 
Deshler Lutheran School  

Meeting Minutes 
January 17, 2022 

Attendance: 

Todd Voss; Scott Laaker; Galen 

Sasse; Dale Endorf; Tyler Harms; 

Logan Schardt; Jeremy Schardt; Mike 

Holtzen; Pastor Flores; Pastor Francik 

Visitor: 

Rachel M 

Dale E opened with devotion 

Agenda approved as Amended 

Minutes approved as amended 

Treasure Report: 

General fund: $5,928.98 

Hot Lunch: $5,828.50 

Needs Fund: $62,046.72 

Chapel: $112.97 

Motion to approve by Galen 2nd by 

Mike motion carried. 

Trustee’s Report: 

Still waiting on the removal of the tree 

branch. 

Pastors Report: 

Kids singing @ Trinity on Sunday 1/23. 

Administrators Report: 

1. Chapel offering for the first semester 

was $1,203.49. 

2. Law Enforcement Day at the school, 

Jan 12, ate in the gym, sang a song, 

and had a Q&A session with officer 

Kreisel. 

3. NLSW Jan 23-29 

1. DLS choir sings at Trinity Jan 23. 

(St. Peter 2/13) 

2. DLS Community Carnival 4-6 pm 

3. Online mission to Zambia 

4. Servant Events: Tie Blankets & 

Valentine’s for Veterans. 

5. Two School Assemblies: 

A. Wildlife Encounters-Global Safari 

1/25 @1:30 

B. Joe Cole Fun & Amazement 10/26 

@1:30 

4. Had 3 students place @ the County 

Spelling Bee, Gavin Endorf 2nd (5&6 

grade). Austyn L 4th (7&8 grade); 

Jocelyn B 3rd (7&8 grade). 

5. Makerspace with Dr. Z starts Feb 1. 

Received a grant from the Cooper 

Foundation to cover $800.00 of the 

$1000.00 cost. 

6. P/T conference is Feb 9th and is 

only scheduled for one night. 

7. Kindergarten chapel is February 

10th. 

8. DLS Book Fair & Events Feb 20-27. 

Bingo night Feb 20th. Pastries 

w/parents Feb 23rd. VIP Chapel Feb 

25th. 7 & 8 grade meal Feb 27 

9. Kindergarten Round up / 

Enrollment, 7 students for next year 

class. 2 students starting on Friday 

21st. With another family checking into 

the school. 

10. The Ron and Pat Schardt 

Foundation is paying for the year-long 

30 second clip for the theater. Card 

sales profit $2324.80. Donation from 

Jon Duprey of $5000. Anonymous 

donation 

of $3300. Elmer Holtzen Memorial 

$800. The pancake feed raised $1000. 

Old Business: 

A. The new doors are ordered, with the 

shipped date of Jan 28th. Window 

removal and block up is being paid by 

the FOS. 

B. Todd and Tyler attended the voters 

meeting @ Trinity on Sunday. They 

discussed the ongoing Staffing issue; 

they have come up with a plan to 

move forward and implement asap. 

Motion to approve the plan was made 

by Galen, and 2nd by Logan. Motion 

Carried. Pastor Flores plans to start 

Jan 28th. 

C. Landscaping update - tabled 

D. Call Process - tabled 

New Business: 

A. Hot Lunch Inspection- Was written 

up for an improper air gap for the sink 

in the kitchen. Going to fight for now. 

B. Tuition/Registration 22/23 

Motion by Galen and 2nd by Logan to 

raise the registration from $325 to 

$330, and to freeze tuition @ $ 1360 

for 1 student, $ 2422 for 2 students, 

and $ 3080 for 3 or more students. 

Motion Carried. 

C. The NDE Visit will take place 

tomorrow afternoon. 

D. LCMS - Distinct Recognition of 

service Anniversary for Amy Voss for 

25 years of teaching. 

Dates to remember: 

A. 2/21 Board of Ed Meeting @ 730 

Devotion by Gage Baker 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Mike and 2nd by Galen. 

Motion Carried. 

Pastor Francik closed with prayer. 

Submitted by Scott Laaker. 

 

 

From our Missionaries 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:todd.voss@deshlerluth.org


Page 4 of 9 
 

 
 

1 Matthew Bohling 
2 Riley Reinke 

Claire Sasse 
4 Jana Finke 
8 Patricia Schardt 
10 Heather Achterberg 

Laura Achterberg 
11 Colt Laaker 
12 Caroll Genzmer 

Nicole Zucker 
13 Harvey Sorge 
14 Lauren Gilg 

Joyce Scmidt 
17 Holden Ruhnke 
19 Shamlynn Francik 
20 Kevin Kruse 
22 Payton Bauer 
27 Lacey Schmidt 
28 Duncan Finke 

Larry Wilbeck 
29 Drew Ayres 
30 Catherine Wilbeck 

 

 
2 Lois Pohlmann 

Peggy Sorge 

4 Blakely Bohling 
Lynn Bohling 
Naomi Grupe 

5 Rodney Achterberg 
Josh Kresser 

9 Carol Sorge 

10 Aaron Wiley 

11 Meta Fegter 
Marjorie Holle 
Merlen Schnakenberg 

12 Haley HorseChief 
Skylar HorseChief 
Chase Laaker 
Todd Voss 

13 Brianna Bohling 
Cassie Wilbeck 

14 Tami Finke 

15 Rowen Sedlachek 

17 Marlene Weideman 

18 Sara Kresser 

21 Troy Hansen 
Joyce Schardt 

22 Aaron Bohling 

24 Riley Reinke 

25 Matthew Bohling 

26 Claire Sasse 

27 Jana Finke 

28 Heather Achterberg 
Laura Achterbgerg 

29 Nicole Zucker 

30 Caroll Genzmer 

 
 

3 Mark & Kristine Miesner 
7 Aaron & Kinsey Bohling 
23 Jon & Audra Capek 

 

April Jobs 

Elder Mike Zucker 
Acolyte Logan Schmidt  

6th – Cooper Laaker 
Flowers Pam Harms 
Envelope 
Committee 

Neil & Monica Bohling  
Don & Brenda Betten 

Sound Doug Schardt 
Video Jon Peters 
Backpacks  Becky Reinke 
  

 
 

The Backpack Program at DLS has 

been blessed by so many generous 

people. Thank you all so much for your 

support! Our pantry is again full thanks 

to your faithful donations. We are not 

accepting donations currently. Please 

watch your announcements, 

newsletter, and the church website for 

future donation opportunities as the 

needs arise.  You may always make 

financial contributions at any time. 

  

 

Eight area youth gathered for Junior 

High Youth Group on a beautiful 

evening in March. We spent time 

outside enjoying the nice weather 

and had a devotion on our identity in 

Christ. 

There will be no youth group 

gathering in April due to 

Confirmation, Easter and the DHS 

musical taking up the time of many of 

our youth this month. Our next 

gathering will be with the rest of the 

church for Potluck & Praise in the 

Park (PPP) on May 22nd, and we 

encourage the families of our youth 

to join us for an evening of 

fellowship.  

As we wrap up our first year of Junior 

High Youth Group and look ahead to 

plan for our group for this summer 

and the next school year, we are 

grateful for the response we have 

had from the youth during our first 

year. We are excited to continue to 

offer this place for them to gather, 

build relationships, and develop their 

faith, as they have shown that this is 

something they want to continue.  

However, we need your help to 

continue the group and expand what 

we are able to offer them. We are 

looking for another couple to join us 

as group leaders for our monthly 

gatherings. We need someone who 

would enjoy hanging out with the 

youth about once a month. It’s not 

really hard, and we have lots of fun! 

We are also looking for help to 

organize fundraisers. We are 

interested in serving a lunch on a 

Sunday for a free will offering but 

need someone to coordinate that 

effort. We are also interested in other 

fundraising ideas, so please let us 

know if there is another fundraising 

idea that you would be willing to help 

us carry out.  
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The Junior High Youth Group asks 

for your prayers for the following 

upcoming events upcoming: 

April – no gathering 

May - TBA 

June – TBA 

Foster Care Closet - The Junior 

High Youth Group is supporting the 

Foster Care Closet in Beatrice, 

Nebraska. To help serve this 

organization, each month 

the youth have a theme of items they 

are working to collect. The 

congregations are encouraged to 

donate by leaving new (or very gently 

used) items in the collection tub in the 

front entrance to the church at St. 

Peter.  The schedule for the rest of the 

school year is:   

April - new towels  

May - $$$ donations   

If you have questions, contact Nicole 

Zucker.  To learn more about the 

Foster Care Closet, check out their 

website: https://fostercarecloset.org/ 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped 

with our quilt-tying project this year.  

God has blessed us with hard working 

people who were able to complete 

quilts from January through March. We 

pray that the people who receive these 

quilts will feel the love of Christ has for 

them through the work of many hands 

here at St. Peter. 

Meeting Minutes, March 3, 2022 

Sharon led us in the Bible Study “A 

Private Line” that focused on prayer. 

President Anita opened the meeting by 

reading the minutes of our last 

gathering of November 21, 

2021.  Thank-you notes from the 

Living Water Rescue Mission for a 

contribution, Parkview Haven Nursing 

Home and Meadow Lark Heights 

Assisted Living for money to purchase 

pies for Christmas, Deshler Lutheran 

for a basket for their auction and the 

Deshler volunteer Fire Department for 

goody bags were read.  The minutes 

were approved to be placed on file. 

Barb gave the Treasurers Report, and 

it will be placed on file. The quilters 

reported they have 79 quilts completed 

so far this year.  Help is needed in 

putting tops together and they can use 

more sheets for bottoms. The Orphan 

Grain Train will have its convention in 

September 2022.  They will be having 

a quilt auction of new quilts and will 

accept donations of one quilt from 

each organization to be 

auctioned.  We will donate a quilt 

made by Karla Bohling. Several 

members have expressed interest in 

going to Grand Island to the Orphan 

Grain Train for a workday.  It involves 

sorting and packing clothing and other 

items.  The day is split up into work 

time from 10 -12, a half hour lunch 

break, and a work time from 12:30 - 

2.  You bring your lunch.  Other groups 

have gone on the 5th Wednesday of 

the month.  A date will be set up and 

more information passed on. The 

Spring Workshop will be held in 

Davenport on March 26, 2022, from 9 -

11:30.  Joyce Kroll will have lots of fun 

things planned for everyone to do. The 

Confirmation retreat will be March 4th. 

Lois made a motion that LWML gives 

$180.00 to pay for the retreat.  Bev 

seconded the motion and it 

passed.  There are 4 confirmands this 

year. We have “Text Messages from 

God” to gift the confirmands and “With 

This Ring, “Mustard Seed Devotions 

for gifts for newlyweds. It was agreed 

to go ahead with the No Cost Garage 

Sale again this year.  The church has 

a wedding scheduled for the first 

Saturday in June so an alternate date 

for the sale will need to be 

determined.  Sign up lists will be made 

available.  It was agreed to order white 

foam trays for funerals from Ahrend’s. 

Please look over the LWML 2022 

yearbook for any changes that may be 

needed for your contact information on 

pages 5 and 6. A thank-you to Barb 

and Lois for the delicious treats 

served. Our May hostesses will be 

Joyce and Pat.  It is our Prayer Service 

night so they may want to prepare a 

little extra. The Mites were collected 

while the hymn “Lord Whose Love 

Through Humble Service” was sung. 

There were 9 members present. 

Secretary,  

Sheryl Achterberg 

 

DHS Alumni Directory - The Deshler 

High School Alumni Committee is 

seeking help in getting updated 

addresses from past graduates.  If you 

or someone you know graduated from 

DHS, please take a few moments to 

review the Alumni Directory and direct 

any updates to Sharon Bell or the 

Church Office. 

 

Mark Your Calendars for VBS!  
Vacation Bible School will be hosted at 
Trinity the week of June 13-17 from 
8:30 to 11:00 AM for three-year-old to 
those entering 6th grade.  We look 
forward to having a lot of kids and 
volunteers participating in the event-
packed week!  Stay tuned for more 
information in the coming weeks.    

 

Direct Deposit Offerings - Automatic 

withdrawal is available to give your 

offerings here at St. Peter. Signup 

forms are available in the Narthex, or if 

requested can be mailed or emailed to 

you. If you have any questions, please 

contact our treasurer, Sara Kresser, at 

402-984-2453 or fourleafclover9 

@hotmail.com. 

https://fostercarecloset.org/
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Giving Online - You can give online 

using a debit or credit card. Click on 

the “Give” tab on www.stpeterdeshler. 

org, then select “Click to Give.” Please 

note: There is a fee for using a debit or 

credit card. It will be deducted from 

your offering unless you choose to 

cover the fee. 

 

C.A.R.E. Warriors – (Compassionate 

Acts in Response to Jesus’ Enduring 

Love.) is a social ministry and resource 

networking opportunity where God’s 

people connect with one another and 

share prayer, gifts, resources, support, 

and most importantly - the Gospel.  

We work with our spiritual and physical 

gifts to be the hands and feet of Jesus, 

right here in Thayer County. Can you 

spare time and resources to help 

someone else?  Some examples such 

as: Clean up the yard/paint a 

porch/drive to a medical 

appointment/help someone with 

technology/get groceries/run to get 

parts during harvest/fix a flat tire/take 

kid to an activity/babysit/organize 

clutter/be a prayer partner/study the 

Bible with someone/provide a space 

for meetings/teach a class/cook a 

meal/and on-and-on.  Please pray that 

God will reveal 1) how He wants you to 

serve and 2) people who need our 

time and talents. The body of believers 

needs to be alert, seeking, and 

engaged in ways to spread the Gospel 

and Christ’s love - more than one hour 

on Sunday morning. People are thirsty 

for hope, healing, and Jesus in our 

own zip codes. Contact Karen Schardt 

or Lynn Bohling to get involved.   

Discipleship starts with 

relationships. (Acts 2:42-47) 

 

 

Collecting for Gospel Mailers - 

Bibles, New Testaments, Concordia 

Self Study Bibles, Luther’s Small 

Catechisms, English Dictionaries, 

Sunday School materials (CPH only), 

Bible study guides (CPH only), Sunday 

School or VBS Puppets (durable for 

use as fun toy in orphanages) Please 

leave requested items in the tote 

located in the front entrance coat 

room. 

 

Needed - Cradle Roll Person - Thank 

you to Becky Reinke for making sure a 

dove is added to the cradle roll after 

each baptism and for wrapping and 

giving the cradle roll gifts to each child 

on their 1st, 2nd, and 3rd baptismal 

birthday dates. She has done this for 

the past two years. Now we are 

needing a new volunteer. The first gift 

to be responsible for is in April. The 

church purchases the gifts. Please 

contact Becky for more information. 

 

Religion Greeting Cards Available - 

Wedding, birthday, anniversary, and 

sympathy cards are also available 

along with various festive napkins.  

 

Best Choice UPCs – Thank you to all 

who have clipped and saved the Best 

Choice UPC’s for Deshler Lutheran. 

To date, we have collected more than 

3000 points for this year. Please keep 

clipping and saving these UPC’s and 

again thank you! 

  

Available In the Narthex - Sunday 

Bulletins, Pastor Brian’s Weekly 

Devotion, December My Devotions, 

Portals of Prayer, Life Date, Text Alert 

Signup Sheets, Faith Mentor Info, 

Cloth Masks, Hand Sanitizer, etc. 

 

Are You on Facebook? - Check out 

the St. Peter, Faith, and DLS 

Facebook pages, like, and follow them 

to get updates on your feed. We are 

continuing to find ways to encourage 

the body of Christ in the technology 

world. 

 

Video of Services - A DVD of each 
Sunday service is available in the 
white basket on the mailbox shelf after 
each service. All videos are available 
for anyone to take home, watch, and  
return.  

http://www.stpeterdeshler/
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UNFILTERED JESUS - Bible Study 

Series Faith Lutheran – Hebron.  In 

this series, we are looking at Jesus’s 

unfiltered character and unwavering 

commitment to follow the will of the 

Father. There are short videos that 

have been filmed on location in Israel 

and some discussion questions. The 

end goal is that we too may reflect the 

life of Jesus unfiltered. Everyone is 

invited to join us for a light meal and 

study.  Watch the calendar for monthly 

dates.   

 

 
 

Are you looking for ways to get involved and serve at St Peter? 

If the Holy Spirit is leading you to step out in faith, we have 

plenty of opportunities.  Some examples include but are not 

limited to: 

• Changing the sign outside of the church  

• Providing a salad or dessert for a funeral or other 

luncheon. 

• Assisting with youth activities such as Jr High or ACT 

youth group. 

• Providing special music, a small group, soloist or 

instrumental during worship. 

• Assisting with or playing music for DLS Chapel 

. . . Plus many more opportunities. If you’d like to know more 

about any of these, please contact Pastor Brian. Thank you!         

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for the 40 Day Red Letter Challenge. Below you will 
find a schedule with the days and pages to read in the Red 
Letter Challenge book, which is available at church. We 
encourage you to do the reading each day and find time during 
the week to discuss it with someone else. May it be a blessing 
as the Lord grows you. 

 
Day Pages 

Friday, April 1 p. 190-195 

Saturday, April 2 p. 196-201 

Sunday, April 3 p. 204-209 

Monday, April 4 p. 210-215 

Tuesday, April 5 p. 216-221 

Wednesday, April 6 p. 222-227 

Thursday, April 7 p. 228-233 

Friday, April 8 p. 234-239 

Saturday, April 9 p. 240-245 

Sunday, April 10 p. 246-249 
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